New Philadelphia City Council

Finance Committee

Meeting Notes

March 28, 2016 - 6:45 p.m.

Present for all or portions of the meeting were the following: committee chairman Darrin Lautenschleger and committee members Rob Maurer and John Zucal; committee alternate Dean Holland; Councilmembers Aimee May and Kelly Ricklic; Council President Sam Hitchcock; Clerk of Council Julie Courtright; Mayor Joel Day; Service Director Ron McAbier; Auditor Beth Gundy; Treasurer Tom Gerber; and Safety Director Greg Popham.

ITEMS: Proposed Ordinance 3-2016.

PROPOSED ORDINANCE 3-2016: Auditor Gundy said she wanted to remind Finance Committee members and all members of City Council that her recommendation contained in the ordinance to change the allocation of income tax revenue is necessary in order to balance the budget for 2016.

Specifically, the ordinance increases the percentage of income tax revenue for the general fund from 47 percent of the total collection to 59 percent in 2016.

ACTION: On a motion by Mr. Zucal, seconded by Mr. Maurer, the committee voted 3-0 to recommend that Proposed Ordinance 3-2016 be added to the agenda for first reading at the March 28, 2016, regular session of Council, and that the rules be suspended and the budget legislation be approved on first reading.

With no further business to be discussed by the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 6:49 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Darrin Lautenschleger

Chairman